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JJL Miller Foundation Extends Our Thanks To

The many people who are extolling the virtues of our program so aptly titled: Complacent No More/ Empowerment. Most of you feel that this program will be beneficial to those wanting a better life. This program will certainly provide the basic tools for those who are willing to participate by utilizing such tools, thereby empowering them to take control of their lives. 

Our thanks to our many supporters and volunteers, some of whom are named below………….

Kathy Bateman (North Carolina)

                                                           Holly and Bruce Powell (Rhode Island)

                    Maxine Hamilton: Executive Director-: Negril Environmental Protection Trust (NEPT)
                        Who has been kind enough to lend us space to work out of when we are in Jamaica

                Theodora Project (Negril)

                   A supporter from Day One!

    Erika Drew (Connecticut)

                                    Who could not wait to tell her sister, Shawnine, about the program

             Shawnine Williams (Connecticut)

We are very grateful that your sister told you about the program!

You stepped right in, attended meetings and did not judge the potential applicants. You talked to the people and listened. A small thing perhaps, but that validates them. The more we praise, the more we encourage, the more they feel deserving of all the good things soon to come. You are glad you met me, well, I am definitely glad I met you!

Kevin McCallum’s Award Ceremony

By Shawnine Williams

My name is Shawnine Williams. I live in Hartford, Connecticut which is located in the United States. I travel to Jamaica twice a year. When I came to Negril in August,   I decided to bring my sister Erika Drew; I knew she would enjoy the ATI festivities. I met Lillian Miller; she is the President of a nonprofit organization, JJL Miller Foundation. I found her to be very interesting and I was quite impressed by what she was doing. She explained how she started a program that was going to help the people of Jamaica. This program was going to get funding to help provide education and housing for those who needed the help and who wanted to help themselves. I asked if I could attend one of the meetings with her. She took me to a community called White Hall Estates. While there, I meet some very interesting people; they were so friendly and did not mind talking about their situations. After the meeting, we talked to the residents for a while and then departed.

One person that stood out more than others was Kevin McCallum. He is the Site Coordinator for White Hall Estates and Program Coordinator for Youth- at- Risk Programming; he is also a resident. I was asked by Lillian to attend the next meeting since the program would be having an award ceremony for Kevin McCallum. On my return to my hotel, my sister became interested at my excitement. She wanted to attend the next meeting to see what was going on at these meetings. After talking more to Lillian and understanding what she was doing I was impressed at how someone can be so selfless and giving; I had to be apart of this. I was asked to present Kevin McCallum with the award; I was honored to do so. I was so nervous at the award ceremony and I was still in the process of learning about the program. After presenting Kevin with his award and lap top computer, I felt more at ease. We took pictures, laughed, talked and enjoyed the rest of the evening. I spent about another week in Negril after award ceremony before returning home. I visited White Hall Estates several times during that week. I must say it was an experience. To Kevin McCallum who was awarded in the process…. Just a few words--- Congratulations, keep up the good work, stayed focused…in you I see much success.     God Bless!!!!   

What a Meal…Fish and Chicken Dinner




          By Shawnine Williams
I have met and gotten to know quite a few of the White Hall Estates residents. Before leaving Negril, Lillian Miller and I were invited to dinner at White Hall Estates. Kevin McCallum and a few others offered to prepare a fish dinner for us. I was offered chicken instead since I do not eat seafood; I thought that was very considerate. We accepted the invitation and agreed to meet at 6 p.m. After reaching White Hall Estates, we were taken to the home where we would be having dinner. Outside there was a table very nicely set-up with chairs for us to sit on. We were offered drinks prior to the food being brought out. Lillian needed a blanket to cover her legs from the mosquitos; this was given to her right away. When the food was brought out to us, it was very nicely prepared; there was so much of it. I had to question how many people they thought they were feeding. Although I don’t eat fish, I was pretty tempted since it looked so delicious. The chicken was so good and rice just melted in your mouth. It was the best meal I had tasted in a long time. I have always been fond of West Indian foods. Growing up in a home with a Jamaican stepfather I was familiar with the different kind of dishes. 
After eating, we talked about their goals in life and what they were working towards. We met a very interesting and smart young man named Nyron Read. He was so full of ambition and the desire to succeed.  And…. full of questions, and many answers to our questions. Anything we asked him he had an answer for it right away, no thinking process needed. He was so funny but really impressive, I must say. Another person we were really impressed with was a young lady named Patrice Petgrave.  She was breathtaking. The interest she showed in being successful, so positive and passionate in what she wanted. She is definitely a good candidate for this program. She seems so ambitious, it was surprising to Lillian and I, how focused this young lady is. She shows such promise. After talking, laughing and feeling right at home we decided to call it a night. Those were the best spent hours of my entire vacation. And that’s truly from the heart. I see it as a blessing that I met Lillian and I am so glad that I did. 

Until the next time or the next article, if blessed to do so. It was nice expressing myself to you and thanks for reading or in other words listening.     
Congratulations to the following applicants who have completed their Assessments!!!!
 Carlenton Davis …Our very FIRST applicant to take the assessment.
Stecia Bent….Aneila Brooks….Wayne Williams….Jerone Allen…. Kevin McCallum            Jeptha Giscombe….Talisman Hill….Catherine McFarlane
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“Diligently work on your Personalized Action Plan.”





July 26, 2009 Award Ceremony: Wendy Whyte was the recipient of a laptop. This award was presented to assist her with her post secondary educational goals. Wendy desires to go to college to be an engineer. We wish Wendy continued success and much luck in all of her future endeavors.


  


 �             �


Award Presentation by Vernon Richardson              Gary presents flowers on behalf of himself & Lillian                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     


�                          �


President, Lillian gives Wendy a hug                               Wendy’s mother looks on 


August 8, 2009 Award Ceremony: Kevin McCallum was the recipient of a laptop. This award was presented to assist him in his pursuit of higher education and for the initiative he displayed in assisting with the innumerable details involved as it relates to the White Hall Estates Program.  We wish you continued success and much luck in all of your future endeavors.


�                                 �


    Shawnine Williams & Kevin                                                        Kevin & President, Lillian


                                 �


                                





Award Ceremonies


By Lillian C. Miller




















 


By Lillian C. Miller





Please see Assessments at JFLL on page 2





Assessments at JFLL! What Next…
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By Lillian C. Miller





We have started educational assessments for our thirty-five (35) program applicants. The assessments started at 10:00am on September 10, 2009. The assessments were given by the Jamaican Foundation for Lifelong Learning, located on Barracks Road, Savanna-La-Mar. Each applicant is first given the Foundation Assessment. The Foundation Assessment tests skills related to basic literacy and numeracy. The skill levels are 1-4. Applicants testing at levels 1-4 are expected to enroll for the Foundation Programme. The classes are held at A.E.C. (Adult Education Center) located in the JFLL offices. 


Applicants testing at level 4 or higher will be eligible to take the H.I.S.E.P diagnostic test. Thereafter, they will enroll in the H.I.S.E.P. programme. Applicants who satisfactorily complete this program are awarded a high school diploma. 





Additional classes available to qualified applicants include Basic Information Technology (computer class) and Pre-Vocational Programme.


To schedule your Foundation Assessment, please contact JFLL at          876-955-2627and speak to Ms. Hendricks, Field Officer for Westmoreland. She will be able to give you information regarding JFLL programmes, when classes start and other general information.


Please ensure that Ms. Miller has received your application prior to scheduling your appointment so that the JFLL application can be forwarded to JFLL prior to your appointment. 

















Kevin McCallum is our first graduate having completed the Basic Computer Class at Theodora Project. He graduated August 27, 2009. Congratulations Kevin! Our Thanks to Theodora Project…


    � HYPERLINK "http://us.mc526.mail.yahoo.com/mc/showletter?mid=1_38854_1_201543_0_ANEwvs4AAUYpSpC1EweGyEWn2HQ&fid=%40S%40Search&prevMid=1_37898_2_147541_0_ANcwvs4AAW9KSpC8tAMluzi+R0U&nextMid=1_40422_2_152692_0_ANAwvs4AAGfkSo44kAYuPWv/QjA&order=down&search=1&extraargs=&amp;.rand=1788777391&.rand=1550946895&enc=auto&cmd=msg.scan&pid=2&fn=006+(2).JPG" \o "\"006 (2).JPG\" ���      � HYPERLINK "http://us.mc526.mail.yahoo.com/mc/showletter?mid=1_38854_1_201543_0_ANEwvs4AAUYpSpC1EweGyEWn2HQ&fid=%40S%40Search&prevMid=1_37898_2_147541_0_ANcwvs4AAW9KSpC8tAMluzi+R0U&nextMid=1_40422_2_152692_0_ANAwvs4AAGfkSo44kAYuPWv/QjA&order=down&search=1&extraargs=&amp;.rand=1788777391&.rand=1550946895&enc=auto&cmd=msg.scan&pid=5&fn=003+(2).JPG" \o "\"003 (2).JPG\" ���   � HYPERLINK "http://us.mc526.mail.yahoo.com/mc/showletter?mid=1_38854_1_201543_0_ANEwvs4AAUYpSpC1EweGyEWn2HQ&fid=%40S%40Search&prevMid=1_37898_2_147541_0_ANcwvs4AAW9KSpC8tAMluzi+R0U&nextMid=1_40422_2_152692_0_ANAwvs4AAGfkSo44kAYuPWv/QjA&order=down&search=1&extraargs=&amp;.rand=1788777391&.rand=1550946895&enc=auto&cmd=msg.scan&pid=4&fn=005+(2).JPG" \o "\"005 (2).JPG\" ���


Kevin and instructor, Ms. Lynnette           Theodora Project


New Programs Added For Youth and Adults 


By Lillian C. Miller


Youth At Risk Program/Adult Program Activities will begin in November. Details will be forthcoming. In the meantime, we welcome all suggestions!


Youth Reading and School Program  To be implemented for the 2009 academic school year for all school age children/teens. For the School Program, your grades from last year are required. Reading, going to school every day, being respectful, good behavior and doing your homework are some of the behaviors that could earn you a Prize. You can tell US what You want to work for!!! You must sign up between September 23 through September 30 to be eligible and to get more details.


Adult Reading and Academic Program  To be implemented for the 2009 academic school year. Reading, class attendance and academic performance will be measured. Details will be forthcoming during one of our meeting that will be held between September 23 through September 30.  


Round Table Discussions  We will discuss various issues relevant to your life and how you can effect change in your life.





Assessments at JFLL from page 1
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JJL Miller Foundation Helping Others to Realize Dreams!!!!





        Reaching for the Stars…….











By Lillian C. Miller





Our First Graduate!























Meeting, September 23, 2009 and September 27, 2009








Meetings will be held on Wednesday, September 23, 2009 and Sunday, September 27, 2009 5:00 pm at Marva’s Shop. 


     


We will address the goals of the program and the progress thus far. In addition, we will address any questions as it relates to the personal action plans.


Interested persons should come prepared to fill out the applications so that action plans can be prepared as soon as possible.
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By Lillian C. Miller 











“All Dreams can be realized if one perseveres"




















